

Samuels: Independent redistricting “99 percent dead”

by: Jon Campbell 

May 17, 2011

With much of focus at the Capitol focused on Gov. Andrew Cuomo’s “Big Three,” talk of how the state will redraw state and Congressional district lines has largely taken a back seat.

Bill Samuels, who leads the reform-minded New Roosevelt Initiative, told Gannett’s Albany Bureau last week that any hope of an independent redistricting effort in 2012 is “99 percent dead.”

“The one thing I will guarantee you is (redistricting) will happen without a lot of public participation,” Samuels said. “Even if they get around to passing something, it’s going to happen so late in the game and there’s not going to be any time to really do anything.”

As it stands, lines are redrawn by state legislators every ten years using fresh population figures from the U.S. Census. Critics say lawmakers have used that to their advantage by creatively drawing districts to protect individual legislators and political majorities.

The Senate and the Assembly haven’t been able to come to an agreement on a redistricting reform bill, with the Assembly backing a Cuomo bill that would establish an independent committee for 2012, when lines are next set to be redrawn.

The Senate, however, says a constitutional amendment is legally necessary to change the process. To change the constitution, consecutive Legislatures must approve before it’s put to a public referendum. That effort wouldn’t be complete in time for 2012.
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